
From: John Boston, Clerk to Greenham Parish Council 
[mailto:clerk@greenham.gov.uk]  
Sent: 16 August 2012 15:49 
To: Emilia Matheou 
Subject: RE: Newbury Rugby Football Club Premises Review  

Dear Emilia, 
 
GPC has received a number of complaints of excessive noise 
about the recent concert at Newbury Rugby Club.  It is notable that 
a significant proportion of complaints came from Bishops Green 
and the area south of Greenham Common.  This suggests that the 
elevated position of the Rugby Club, the known propensity for 
noise to travel across the Common and atmospheric/weather 
conditions all played a part. 
 
GPC has no desire to curtail local businesses but suggests that  
the Prevention of Public Nuisance could be achieved by curtailing 
the Licence at a suitable time (22.30 or 23.00) – at least so far as 
outside activities goes. 
 
Regards 
 
John  

 


